Western Guilford High School

409 Friendway Road Greensboro, NC 27410

336-316-5800 Phone  336-316-5813 Fax

August 16, 2021

Dear Hornet Nation,

The Guilford County Schools OneCard is a safety and convenience initiative that
ensures all students carry identification cards to help us know who is in our buildings.
All students that access GCS busing will be scanning their student OneCard when
entering or exiting the bus. It may also be used to check out library books and access
other resources from the public libraries in Greensboro and High Point.

Our students will be receiving the OneCard the first day of school; students will begin
wearing them on a lanyard immediately. Students are always required to wear

the OneCard card while they on campus.

Wearing the OneCard is mandatory for all students. We appreciate your support as
we implement this important safety measure. Please let me know if you have any

questions about this process.

Thank you.
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Gregory A Newlin
Principal



